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President’s Report 
 
Comrades 
   A new year is on the horizon.  The executive 
and myself would like to thank you for all your 
support for the past year.  We feel the Branch 
has had a very successful year.  
   Elections were held on December 19th and 
we are pleased that once again we have a full 
executive.  The one position that was to be 
filled was taken by Mary Zebinski, otherwise 
the executive remains the same. 
   Heather and I would like to take this time to 
wish all our Comrades and friends a Happy 
New Year. 
   Our yearly calendar and dates have been set 
so drop into the branch and pick one up.   
   Again, we wish you all have a great 2019. 
       
 Respectfully submitted 

John Austin   

President 

 
Service Officer 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Sergeant at Arms 

 

   The Colour party has had a period of rest and 
relaxation this month.  We will be marching on 
the colours for the General Meeting at month 
end. 
   Once again, I will be standing for Sgt of Arms 
at our elections this month. If elected, this will 
make it 16 years as Sgt of Arms: 8 years at 
Branch 42 and 8 years at Branch 215. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 

Len Johnson 

  

Cadets 

 
   The cadets had a busy fall activity program 
including the Legion Poppy Campaign and 
Remembrance Day. 
   They are now preparing for their Christmas 
Leave. 
   The Cadet Board has submitted a request for 
funding once again this year.  I propose that we 
give the Cadets at least $2000.00 from the 
Poppy Fund to help fund next year’s programs.    
 
Respectfully Submitted 

Len Johnson 

Cadet Liaison 

Any member that needs to borrow,  
or wants to return equipment, may do so 

by calling the office  
Monday – Friday 11am – 5pm. 

The office will set up an appointment  
with you. 
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Membership 
 
Associate:   Zachary Adams – Selkirk 
  Anne-Marie Kurbis – Selkirk 
  Bernice Taylor - Selkirk 
 
Affiliate-Voting:  Judith Brooks – Selkirk 
          Roberta Chic – Selkirk 
          Donna Grove – Selkirk 
          Erika Kuttnig – Selkirk 
          Christopher Roy  
    Springfield, MB 
          Cindy Storozuk – Selkirk 
 
Early Bird Free Memberships 
 
  Evelyn Milner 
  Stan Lesnick 
  Nancy Wasylnuk 
 

Pauline Todd 

Membership Chair 
 

Entertainment 
 
January Bands are: 
 
Jan  4  -  Geoffrey and the Rockets   
Jan 11 -  BusterKeys 
Jan 18 -  Ravin 
Jan 25 -  Darren Lavelee 
 
February Bands are: 
 
Feb  1 – Topline 
Feb  8 – 2 Man Band 
Feb 15 – You Had it Comin 
Feb 22 – Karaoke with Wayne 

 

Kayleen Valley  

Entertainment 
 

 
 
 

Ways and Means  
 

 January Meat Draw     

     

Week Caller  Seller  
Pick-
up 

Cashier 

Jan 4 Brian Wilson 
Heather 
Austin 
John Austin 

Mary 
Zebinski 
Isabel 
Anderson 

Cheryl 
Newman 

Jan 11 
Lorne 
Thorvaldson 

Terry Foster 
Faye 
Drummond 

Bob Leah 
Eileen 
Belanger 

Jan 18 
Lorne 
Thorvaldson 

Petra Byers 
Tim Byers 

Gail 
Marynewich 
Ken 
Marynewich 

Michael & 
Bernice 
Tassano 

Jan 25 Linda Adams 

Mae 
Gulewich 
Gaye 
Karandiuk 

Mary 
Zebinski 
Isabel 
Anderson 

Eileen 
Belanger 

 
 
 
 

Chase the Ace 
 Seller Seller 
   

  Jan 4 Andy Anderson Neil Zebinski 

   

Jan 11 Ron Burda Noella Belanger 

   

Jan 18 Andy Anderson Neil Zebinski 

   

Jan 25 Ron Burda Noella Belanger 

   

 
 

Members Note: 

Join us at our next  

General Meeting 
 

January 30, 2019 

Share your ideas 

 Voice your Concerns!! 
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Sick Visiting – Legion/Over 60 Club 

 
   I attended a Celebration of Life for Shirley 
Hourie December 13th, 2018.  It was well 
attended and they had an Honour Guard of the 
Ladies Auxiliary. 
   I finally delivered 2 beautiful baskets of fruit 
to Judy Hoydalo and Wendy Serger and had 
short visits. 
   Condolences go out to Ruth Fincaryk and 
Vicky Weremy on the loss of their sister Nellie 
Skoropapa.  She was also an Aunt to Linda 
Rosser. 
   Condolences go out to Peggy Davies on the 
loss of her brother in Thunder Bay, Ontario. 
   Kristine Stamm has passed away. 
   Helen Welham and Margaret Mutcher are in 
hospital. 
 

Pauline Todd  (204)482-6527 

Legion and Over 60 Sick & Visiting 
 

Bingo Report  
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 
EVERYONE 

 
Respectively submitted 

Heather Austin 

 
Special Events 

 
   Cash calendar draw was on December 14.  
Thank you to all the sellers, the buyers and 
CONGRATULATIONS to all the winners.  All 
winners were notified.  The list of winners is 
posted on the bulletin board and will be 
published in the local paper. 
   The Legion hosted a breakfast on Sunday 
December 16th at the soup kitchen.  A total of 
72 plates were served.  At one point we were 
concerned that the volunteers outnumbered 
the breakfast appetites but thankfully that 
switched.  Thank you to all who turned up to 
help.  Special thanks to Netley Colony for 

donating the eggs.  There are plans to host 
another breakfast in February. If you are 
interested in helping, please let us know. 
   Santa made his appearance on December 
21st.  He gave goodie bags to all those who 
have been good.  Hope you got one! 
   Thin Ice entertained on December 31st. It 
was a night of good music, good food, good 
people and good cheer enjoyed by all as we 
rang in 2019. 

   I wish everyone a HAPPY NEW YEAR. 

 
Respectively submitted 

Heather Austin 

Special events 
 

Poppy Officer Report  
 
Nil report at this time. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 

Wayne Bird 

Poppy Fund  
 

Ladies Auxiliary 

 
   It is with much sadness that the members of 
the Ladies Auxiliary send heartfelt condolences 
to the family of Shirley Hourie.  Shirley was a 
member of the Legion and the Ladies Auxiliary 
for over 40 years.  She held many positions in 
our Auxiliary including Conveyor and Sergeant 
of Arms.  Her dedication and her smile will be 
greatly missed by the members. 
   Congratulations to Doug Eames who was the 
lucky winner of our Christmas lotto tree.  We 
hope you had fun scratching all the tickets and 
that you had some winners. 
   On behalf of Auxiliary President Kim Gobeil 
and all members we would like to wish 
everyone a safe and Happy New Year.  All the 
best to everyone in 2019. 
 

Respectfully submitted 

Debbie Rose 

First Vice/Publicity 
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Cribbage report 
 

December     Score 

3
 

1st  Shirley & George 875  
2nd  Faye & Bob 859  
3rd  Wayne & Julie 859 

 
    

10 1st  Chris & Doreen 843  
2nd  Verna & Stella 841  
2nd Danny & Steve 838 

     

17 1st  Bert & Marilyn 883 

 2nd  Alexia & Steve 859  
3rd Farion & William 850 

 
    

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Additional News: 
 

 
 
   The Colour Party along with an Honour 
Guard attended two events in December.  
Sergeant at Arms, Len Johnson, could not 
attend as he had prior commitments.  Comrade 
Brian Wilson graciously performed his duties. 
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Over 60 Club 
 

MERRY CHRISTMAS 

And 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 

to all 

 
Respectfully submitted 

Dexter Harvey 

President Over 60 Club 
 
 

Volunteer Report 
 
Thanks to the volunteers for the month of 
December who helped with the lunch:  
Reverend Stephen Sharman, Jeanette 
Thompson, Gail Kelly, Jeanne Harvey and 
Susan Lee. 

 
Respectfully submitted 

Jack Kelly 

2nd Vice President Over 60 Club 
 

Over 60 Entertainment 

 
   This years’ Over 60 Christmas Dinner and 
Dance was the BEST.  We were served a 
delicious turkey dinner with all the trimmings. 
   Top Line filled the dance floor all afternoon 
with vocals from Mark Bowman.  They will be 
back in the new year. 
   Our Silent Auction was a total success.  We 
had 21 different prizes and it appeared 
everyone was thrilled with their winnings.  
Thanks to everyone who donated prizes.  They 
were great. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   So, good food, good music and good friends 
made for a successful afternoon. 
   I know I do not say it enough but THANK 
YOU to all my volunteers.  I could not do my job 
without you people.  Thanks for a great year. 
   Decembers winners were –  
 Door prize –  Orville Marshall 
 Bottle draw – Marlene Koral 
   Elizabeth Storoschuk 
 Meat draw –  Ken Nicol 
   Chris Bowman 
   Pauline Todd 
   Norine Gyurek 
   Todays’ highly appreciated volunteers were: 
Alice Thompson, Gloria Linklater, Marilyn 
Chanas, and Lynne Kowal.  Thank you to 
Sharon Thorvaldson for selling the Silent 
Auction tickets.  A job well done by all. 
   I hope to see everyone at our annual 
Hootenanny in January, so until then have a 
HAPPY and safe NEW YEAR.  All the best to 
everyone for 2019. 
 
Respectfully submitted  

Faye Drummond 

 

                            
 

Royal Canadian Legion Branch 42 

Over 60 Club 
403 Eveline Street, Selkirk, MB, R1A 1N8 

Office: 204-482-4319 
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50/50 Bingo 
Friday Bottle Draw 

December 2018 

50/50 Draw 
DEC Seller Winner 

1 Ruth Stewart Margaret Peltier 

3 Andy Anderson  

8 Eugene Leniuk Julia Kovacs 

10 Eugene/Lorraine Leniuk Heather Austin  

15 Bill Hlady Sharon Jonatason 

17 Bill Hlady Verna Prince 

22 Louise Goodbrandson Janette Thompson 

29 Eugene/Lorraine Leniuk Bev. Boychuck 

Bottle Draw 
7 Jack & Gail Kelly Wendi Cavers 

7 Mary Zebinski Frank Frachunan 

14 Faye Drummond Val Runseth 

14 Ruth Stewart Cheryl Sinclair 

14 Faye Drummond Jennifer MacLeod 

21 Liz Flett Adolf Latta 

21 Liz Flett Joyce Plamonden 

28 Cookie McAuley Ian Brooks 

28 Cookie McAuley Craig Matson 

 
Respectfully submitted 

Dennis Stewart 

 
Ways and Means 

 
No report at this time, but be prepared the 
spring raffle is just around the corner. 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL 
 

May all your dreams and wishes come true. 
 
Respectfully submitted 

Neil Zebinski 

 

Membership 
 
   At the December 20th Christmas Meeting 
there were 99 members and 6 guests in 
attendance. I’m sure the turkey dinner was 
enjoyed by all. 
   I would like to thank those who have assisted 
at the registration table and with the 
membership dues during 2018 Fern Kirton, 
Helen Starodub, Louise Goodbrandson, 
Shirley Onishko-Kuivenhoven, Jeanne Harvey, 
Liz Flett, Grace Hordyski and Marlene Sahulka. 
   Thanks also to our faithful phoners who will 
be again be contacting our members in 2019 - 
Denise Cannon, Pauline Okun, Evelyn 
Goodbrandson, Elizabeth Storoschuk, Pam 
Linklater, Cookie McAuley and Helen Welham. 
   Hope everyone has a Happy and Healthy 
2019!! 
 
Respectfully submitted 

Ruth Stewart 

 
 



 

www.selkirklegion.org (7) January 2019 
  

 

 

  
 

 

 

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 New Years’ Day 

 

Presidents Levy 

Members Only 

Open 12-5pm 

2 3  
 
 
Texas Hold’em Poker 
7:00 pm 

4 
Chase the Ace & Meat 
Draw sales start 4:30  
 
Band – Geoffrey and the 
Rockets (8:00pm) 

5 
Bingo 1:00 pm  
 

6 
Open  
Noon-7:00 pm 
 

7 
Cribbage 1:30 
 
 
Bingo 7:00 pm 

8 
Tuesday Night Darts 
League 7:30 

9 
 

10 
O/60 Club Exec. 
Meeting: 1:00 pm 
 
Texas Hold’em Poker 
7:00 pm 

11 
Chase the Ace & Meat 
Draw sales start 4:30  
 
Band – Buster Keys 
(8:00pm) 

12 
Bingo 1:00 pm 
 

13 
Open  
Noon-7:00 pm 
 

14 
Cribbage 1:30 
 
 
Bingo 7:00 pm 

15 
Tuesday Night Darts 
League 7:30 

16 17 
O/60 Club General 
Meeting: 12:00 pm 
 
Texas Hold’em Poker 
7:00 pm 

18 
Chase the Ace & Meat 
Draw sales start 4:30 
 
Band - Ravin (8:00pm) 

19 
Bingo 1:00 pm 
 

20 
Open  
Noon-7:00 pm 

21 
Cribbage 1:30 
 
 
Bingo  7:00 pm 

22 
Executive Meeting 
 
Tuesday Night Darts 
League 7:30 

23 
 

24 
 
 
Texas Hold’em Poker   
7:00 pm 

25 
Chase the Ace & Meat 
Draw sales start 4:30  
 
Band – Darren Lavelee 
(8:00pm) 

26 
Bingo 1:00 pm 
 

27 
Open  
Noon-7:00 pm 

28 
Cribbage 1:30 
 
 
Bingo  7:00 pm 

29 
 
 
Tuesday Night Darts 
League 7:30 

30 
 
 
General Meeting 

7:30 pm 

31 
 
 
Texas Hold’em Poker 
7:00 pm 

 
 

 

 

CHECK OUR DAILY MEMBER SPECIALS!! 2019 JANUARY 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 

Chase the Ace & Meat 
Draw sales start 4:30  
 
 
Band - Topline 

2 
Bingo 1:00 pm 

3 
Open  
Noon-7:00 pm 
 

4  
Cribbage 1:30 
 
 
Bingo 7:00 pm 

5 
Tuesday Night 
Darts League 7:30 

6 
 

7 
 
 
Texas Hold’em Poker 
7:00 pm 

8 
Chase the Ace & Meat 
Draw sales start 4:30  
 
 
Band – 2 Man Band 

9 
 Bingo 1:00 pm 

 

10 
Open  
Noon-7:00 pm 
 

11 
Cribbage 1:30 
 
 
 
Bingo 7:00 pm 

12 
 
Tuesday Night 
Darts League 7:30 

13 
 

14 
O/60 Club Exec 
Meeting: 1:00 pm 
 
Texas Hold’em Poker 
7:00 pm 

15 
Chase the Ace & Meat 
Draw sales start 4:30  
 

Valentine’s Dance 
Band - You Had it Comin 

16 
Bingo 1:00 pm 
 

17 
Open Noon- 4:00  

 
 

J Bird 
DartsTournament 

18 
Cribbage 1:30 
 
 
 
Bingo 7:00 pm 

19 
Executive mtg 
2:00pm 
 
Tuesday Night 
Darts League 7:30 

20 

 
21 
O/60 Club Gen 
meeting 12:00  
 
Texas Hold’em Poker 
7:00 pm 

22 
Chase the Ace & Meat 
Draw sales start 4:30  
 
Band – Karaoke with 
Wayne   

23 
Bingo 1:00 pm 
 

24 
 Open  
12:00 - 7:00 pm                                                                            
  Snow Golf                       

25 
Cribbage 1:30 
 
 
Bingo 7:00 pm  

26 
 
Tuesday Night 
Darts League 7:30     

27 
 

General Meeting 
7:30 pm 

28 
 
 
 
Texas Hold’em Poker 
7:00pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

FEBRUARY 

 

 

 

 

CHECK OUR DAILY MEMBER SPECIALS!! 2019 


